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Get To Know Your Driver 

Our Bus 

Driver John  

John  -   Has been a driver for just over one year.  

| Likes getting to know his riders on a first name basis and he especially 

enjoys helping those with special needs.  

    

| Wants parents to know that most drivers are parents themselves who 

are VERY serious about the safety and protection of your child.  
 

| His fondest memory is meeting Angela, a severely handicapped young 

girl who can't talk, and hearing ñwhat is your nameò coming from her 

voice activated computer.  
 

| He thinks you should choose Harbor Transit because where else can you 

get door - to -door service for less than a cup of coffee?  

 

Thank You 
Notes from our Riders 
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~These are just a few samples of the        
comments from our riders regarding 
their trips on Harbor Transit.  

 

 

ñThank you for the sympathy. And driving 

me and my family where we needed to go.   

Everyone said ñmy husband was kind, 

friendly.ò  That he was. All of you are kind.   

Enjoy your Thanksgiving and all of the    

coming Holidays.ñ   

 -Heather, Donovan, Gabrielle  
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Harbor Transit is pleased to announce that within the last couple months two 

ridership records have fallen making 2013 the busiest twelve months in the 

history of Tri -Cities public transportation. On Friday, November 22, Harbor 

Transit carried 898 passengers, a one day record. This number helped to 

produce ridership for the month that was 1,458 more rides than the same  

period of a year ago. For the twelve months ending December 31, Harbor 

Transit realized a 6.4% increase in riders over the previous year resulting in 

a record total of 200,437 passengers for the year.  

 

Ridership was up in all major passengers categories with the most significant 

increase coming from those riders 50 years of age and over. Students from 

the various school locations throughout the service area continued to show 

increased volumes year over year. ñNo doubt the expansion of our service 

area into Grand Haven Charter Township had an impact with respect to 

these increases,ò stated Tom Manderscheid, Director of Transportation. ñWe 

were also pleased to see the other long standing areas we serve showed 

solid growth in ridership.ò In addition, several new buses and two new      

mini -vans have made for better service and quicker pickup times which has 

also helped to manage 

the demand for  service. 

For the third consecutive 

year, Harbor Transit has 

seen its ridership   

increase. During the last 

three years, Harbor 

Transit has carried a  

total of 74,997 more 

passengers than the 

125,440 transported in 

2010 an overall  

increase of 59.8%.  

Harbor Transit Carries Its 200,000 Rider 
In this record breaking year for Harbor Transit ridership, one person has been called out for 
special recognition. Dennis Carter of Grand Haven became the 200,000 bus rider of the year 
on December 30th. A Grand Haven native, Carter has been riding Harbor Transit on nearly a 

daily basis since suffering a motorcycle accident five years ago. He uses the service to get 

him to and from Meijer, the hospital, doctor's office and the bank. It also helps him to get 
the exercise he needs by dropping him off in Highland Park or along the Boardwalk so he 
can enjoy nature and the out -of -doors. ñWithout the service provided by Harbor Transit I 
wouldn't be as mobile as I am and in all likelihood wouldn't be as healthy eitherò, stated 
Carter. ñThe staff at Harbor Transit are very helpful and polite and I can't thank them 
enough for getting me around town safely.ò In recognition for being the 200,000 rider for 
the year, Carter was given a one month bus pass that he can use as often as he likes.  

Dennis Carter our 

200,000 Rider  

COMMENTS 

FROM RIDERS  
 

ñTo all Harbor 

Transit Staff, A big 

thanks  for their 

courteous ways of 

providing not just 

transportation but 

many other  

kindnesses to get 

us to our  

destinations. 

Thanks also  

for your  

patience .  

Very much  

appreciated in  

countless ways.ò   

~ Peggy  

http://www.harbortransit.org/
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Major Improvements Coming Down The Road 
| Over $166,000 to be invested in new automated 

dispatch system.  
 

| All buses will have GPS and on -board monitors.  
 

| Four new (LP) liquid propane buses will run 

cleaner, greener, and help reduce emissions.  
 

| New on -site LP fueling station to be built which 

will reduce overall fuel costs.  
 

| Dispatch system will increase our ability to    

prioritize trips and services.  
 

| Real time dispatching will help to improve on - time  performance.  

Call Harbor 

Transit 

Dispatch 

Office  

To Schedule 

a Door to 

Door Pick 

Up  

842.3200  
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Harbor Transit Riders Give High Marks On  
Level Of Service Provided 

High Marks On Service   

Other important data gleaned from the survey showed that 70.9 percent of   

respondents said they had been riding longer than a year. Given the type of 

system operated, it may be significant that almost 30 percent have started  

using the system 

in the last year, 

which may be a 

direct result of 

the service  

expansion into 

Grand Haven   

Township.  

 

In addition, 62.6 

percent of riders 

indicated they 

use Harbor  

Transit because they donôt drive or donôt have a car. When reviewing the  

responses to the ñotherò category, many indicated they were going home or to 

another location from school, or that their parents were working until later in 

the afternoon. When asked for their two primary destinations when using the 

bus, the shopping response had the highest percentage of responses followed 

fairly equally by appointments, work, and medical. Because there is probably 

some overlap between medical and appointments, it is likely that shopping and 

medical are the two most common destinations.  

ñThese results are very 

gratifying and speak to a 

level of service we strive 

to achieve each and every 

day,ò stated  

Tom Manderschei d. ñIt 

points out that our  

dedicated, hard working 

staff who take great pride 

in what they do and how 

they serve our riders are 

doing an outstanding job.ò 

 
The age demographic 

breakdown of the           

respondents showed that 

the  largest group of   

ridership falls into the over 

60 category with 36 percent followed by 23.2 percent for the 46 -60 age group. 

The smallest group of riders was 17 to 29 years of age with 8.4 percent.   

 

Those wishing to see the complete survey results can go to harbortransit.org  

or stop into the Harbor Transit office located at 440 North Ferry Street  

during normal business hours.    

Over two hundred users of Harbor Transit recently completed a survey  
questionnaire expressing their feelings and attitudes on a wide range of  
service related issues.  
The expansion into Grand Haven Township, coupled with recent facility and 
management enhancements, prompted the first ridership survey conducted 
by Harbor Transit in decades. The consulting firm Mp2 Planning of Muncie, 
Indiana, assisted with the questionnaire design and the final tabulation of 
the completed surveys. The level of service was measured from the riders 
point of view as it related to interaction with the driver as well as those   
taking the reservation for 
service. In both cases, the 
quality of service indicated 
by Harbor Transit users was 
rated either excellent or 
good by 90 percent of the 
survey respondents.   
 
Respondents were asked to 
rate our service in a variety 
of categories including rider 
helpfulness, bus comfort, 
being picked up on time, 
and overall level of service. A total of 90.7 percent of respondents rated the 
overall level of service as being excellent or good. The two individual  
categories that had somewhat lower ratings were being picked up on time 
and hours of operation.  
 
Respondents were also asked to evaluate our performance when they call in 
for a reservation. A full 89.4 percent of respondents rated us excellent or 
good in overall satisfaction. Speed in answering the call and the length of 
time it takes to make a reservation were the two areas where there were 
responses outside the good to excellent range.  (continued on Page 3)  

 
 

How long have you been riding with Harbor Transit? 

How often do you ride a Harbor Transit Bus? 

Primary destination when you ride the bus. 


